Warndon Parish Council
Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held Monday 6th January 2014 at Lyppard Grange Community Centre commencing at 7.30pm

Present:

N. Fielden (Chairman), D. Long (V/Chairman), R. Morris, V. Barrall, S. Mackay

M. Bayliss, D. Merriman.
Also present: 

County Cllr A. Roberts, Ward Cllrs L & S Hodgson, T. Pond (Estate Warden), 

P. Broome (Press), PC Wayne Hurley & PC Andy Todd (West Mercia Police).

Apologies:

L. Morris

Declarations of Interest & Applications for Councillor Dispensations:

M. Bayliss declared an interest in the draft response re bus subsidies and all matters relating to LGCC.

No applications for Councillor Dispensations.

To approve the Minutes of the meeting held Monday 2nd December 2013:
The Minutes were agreed and signed as a true record. Proposed S. Mackay, seconded D. Long. All agreed.

(The meeting was suspended at this point to allow 

members of the Public to address the Council)

Matters discussed:

· The financial report in the newsletter, whilst essential to read, could have been better positioned to ensure maximum attention. The red cover made the second section hard to read as the font was quite small. Suggestion made that the layout could be better?

· An update to the Howcroft Green play area demolition was requested. No further updates have been received from Worcester City as yet.

	Item:
	Minute recorded:
	Action by:

	88.
	Reports from:
Police – an update was received re current local issues.

A drop in surgery is being held fortnightly at LGCC on Weds evenings for anyone to raise matters of local concern with the Police. This does not replace the P.A.C.T. panel meetings which are still being held. It was noted that County & Ward Councillors need to be invited to these meetings.

A reminder was given re home and vehicle security although recent reported crimes have been fairly low.

There will be a Police report in all future Parish Council (PC) newsletters and a report given at the start of each  PC meeting.

County Councillor – report circulated via email. Main points include the bus subsidy consultation (very important that people respond to this), highways matters, planning matters and the 20mph speed proposal. Particularly upsetting that several newly planted trees have already been stolen from Aconbury Community Orchard.

Ward Councillors – report circulated via email. Main points include taxi number capping and Worcester City Council budget plans. Noted that parking for lorries and garden waste services will also increase.
Update re fly grazing of horses locally & nationally – There are currently x3 horses being fly grazed and causing concern to residents. They are being moved frequently so it is often hard to know exactly where they are on a daily basis. There is specific legislation that applies for the removal of such horses and processes which have to be followed by the landowner when approaching the owner to move the animals. The PC & public are strongly advised not to approach the owners directly. It was noted that there is a 14 day period which has to be allowed for removal of the horses. This is now a national issue which is being debated in parliament and which Robin Walker MP is aware of. Worcester City Council, Worcestershire County Council, the Police and RSPCA are also aware of the matter. Worcester City Council, Worcestershire County Council & the Police are currently looking at the best way of handling current and future incidents as a co-ordinated response is needed in order for it to be effective.
The Clerk should be informed of any local concerns and will pass on as required.


	

	89.
	Financial matters:
The statement of accounts circulated by the Clerk was approved.

It was noted that all Estates invoices need to be paid by the end March and should be prepared asap. There was discussion regarding the delay in committing Estates 2 budget spending and concern that work has still not been allocated or agreed. Further to discussion regarding future estates work it was agreed that the quotes supplied to the October meeting should be progressed asap with Worcester City in order to ensure work is carried out and invoiced before end March. (M Bayliss declared an interest).

Decision on 2014/15 Precept – D. Long outlined the budget work done to date based on 2014/15 forecast spend and the expected reduction in the budget.
It was noted at the November meeting that a £1.28 rise per household (6% on 2013/14 precept) would increase the precept from £83032 in 2013/14 to £88014 in 2014/15. It was also noted that PC balances will decrease annually at approx. 7% if we hold our current spend.

Concern was raised by S. MacKay that if £5K remains unspent in the Estates 2 budget, how do we justify a % increase? It has to be allocated if it is needed for the parish, otherwise it cannot be justified.

R. Morris proposed that the precept for 2014/15 be increased by 6% as per the November debate and suggestion. This was seconded by D. Long who commented that the maturing estate and City Council budget cuts mean that there will be more burden placed on the PC to manage local estates and this has to be budgeted for now for the longer term.

M. Baylis raised concern re the previous 16% increase to protect against capping, which has yet not happened. Can the 6% increase be generated from elsewhere within PC budgets? Concern re raising by this amount in current economic climates.

M. Bayliss proposed a 2% increase to the precept which was seconded by S. Mackay.

Concern was raised by R. Morris that as the Government has not yet made a decision re capping and budget cuts are planned at Worcester City Council, it makes it hard to budget currently. Worcester City Council is already not doing all the obvious environmental works needed locally which will only get more expensive in the future. The planned maintenance scheme was set up to deal with this and there has been a positive response to recent consultation re precept increases for environmental works which means we should act now to prevent future liability.
S. Mackay confirmed there was still no NALC decision re capping but a decision was expected soon which would particularly apply to larger councils.

M. Bayliss commented that Worcester City Council would always undertake emergency environmental works locally and that the PC should not have to budget to do this work for them if the money could be better spent elsewhere. A more reasonable % increase could then be achieved.

It was noted that the PC’s only source of income is via the precept and that Worcester City Council have other sources e.g. parking which can be used to generate income.

A vote was taken as follows:

Increase the precept by 2% - 2 in favour, 5 against.

Increase the precept by 6% - 5 in favour, 2 against. Vote carried.

Worcester City Council to be notified of the intention to increase the precept for 2014/15 by 6% to £88014.00.


	D Merriman & V Barrall to progress Estates 2 work with Worcester City asap.
The Clerk to notify Worcester City Council of the decision to increase the precept by 6% for 2014/15.



	90.
	Planning & Rights of Way matters:

M. Bayliss declared an interest re the consultation on bus subsidies.

The planning update as circulated by L. Morris was agreed.

L. Morris had prepared the draft response to the bus subsidy consultation and had circulated via email.  A summary email was also read out.
It was noted that the S3 school service and W4 park & ride service also needed to be included in the response.

The draft response was agreed by those present if the S3 & W4 are included.


	L Morris - the S3 school service and W4 park & ride service to be included in the bus subsidy response. Response to be submitted by return date.

	91.
	Allotments update:

R. Morris had circulated an update via email.

The Severn Trent (ST) Water invoice is still unpaid and a site meeting is to be held with ST to agree the usage figure.

Additional allotment space is still up for debate but land to the north seems sensible. It was noted that a kick about area or a community farm had also been proposed. It was agreed that an article should be placed in the next newsletter for public consultation on the matter.

It was also agreed that an allotments competition should be held – annually?

It was noted that M. Bayliss and the Clerk have received letters of concern about the community farm idea, mostly about animal welfare matters. A meeting is to be arranged with the community farm contact.


	R Morris to progress the ST Water invoice.

R Morris to progress the allotment competition idea.

V Barrall / D Merriman to arrange a meeting with the community farm contact.

	92.
	Environmental reports:

Worcester City Council reports had been circulated by the Clerk.
The VAS has moved from Millwood Drive to Dugdale Drive. 23,306 recorded last month.

Suggested that a comparison between VAS figs and Police RTA figs might be informative.

Some trees have fallen in recent weather.


	

	93.
	Leisure & Community Affairs:

S. Mackay reported that there was still no response to the meeting suggested by Ruth Mullen at Worcester City re communications.
LGCC – nothing to report this month other than the next management meeting to be held on 24th Jan.

It was agreed that the PC would support the fete again in 2014 and would sponsor it for the amount of £2000.00. Proposed by S. Mackay, seconded by V. Barrall, all agreed (M. Baylis declared an interest).
It was noted that the Xmas Raffle organised by S. MacKay & V. Barrall had been very successful this year with lots of entries.

	S MacKay  to notify LGCC of the decision re 2014 fete sponsorship.

	94.
	Reports from Outside Bodies:

None


	

	95.
	Councillors reports & items for future agendas:

D. Merriman – next edition of newsletter articles & content – next agenda.

R. Morris – attention was brought to the current Herefordshire & Worcestershire Fire Service consultation circulated by CALC re service reduction in Worcester City and restructuring of surrounding area services. No one had previously heard about this consultation although M. Bayliss confirmed that Worcester City Council & Worcestershire County Council had been consulted and had responded positively to the proposals. Return date for comments is 10th Jan 2014. This consultation was cited as another example of consultations which the PC are not aware of until the very final stages and R. Morris quoted several other examples that the PC had not seen over the last few months. This raised the question of how the PC are advised about consultations and how the general public are supposed to know about them??
As a result of this concern Cllr L Hodgson also notified the PC that there is a budget consultation meeting on 22nd Jan at County Hall which the PC had also not been informed about to date. This only underlined the fact that current lines of communication to the PC appear to be poor.

	Ward Cllr L. Hodgson to check re invites to the Worcester  County Council budget consultation on 22nd Jan.

All invited to read the HW Fire Service proposals and respond by 10th Jan.

Clerk to place newsletter on next agenda.

	96.
	Report of the Clerk:
Parish Council meeting dates for 2014 have been circulated.

It was agreed that the following accounts be approved for payment:
£523.92
Clerks salary

£136.35
HMRC payment
£198.94
Dor2Dor leaflet delivery

£40.80
            BT Broadband & Phone

£21.68
            Stationary (via the Clerk)

£587.40
Lonsdale Print – newsletters
Noted money received: £15.00 allotment fee
	Clerk to pay accounts as agreed.

	97.
	Urgent Items at the discretion of the Chairman:

Attention was brought to the Annual Parish Meeting – ideas please! Possibly a 20 mph speed limit presentation / consultation? Budget update?

	Ideas re the Annual Parish Meeting to the Chairman asap please.

	
	There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30pm


	


